Sent: Monday, 5 January 2004 9:58 PM

To: Legal and Constitutional, Committee (SEN)

Subject: Submission to Australian Expatriates Inquiry

Mark Reardon

Dublin

Message:

To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee 

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia

Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates.

I left Australia in 1986 for an estimated 2 years when I obtained my 2 year working holiday permit for the United Kingdom. 

While living in London in 1988, I obtained work at the Australian High Commission ( Department of Finance ) and proceeded to work there until 1997 when I took voluntary redundancy. Technically, I was working on Australian soil and therefore also paying Australian tax. In 1988 I also met my future wife who is an Irish citizen. My wife and I were married in Ireland in 1995. 

In 1997 we decided to move to Ireland so my wife could help support her family. My mother-in-law had developed cancer.

It was my experience, living in Ireland that it was a great disadvantage to have to get my employer to apply for a work permit on my behalf. This meant that many potential employers were not interested in me due to the extra paper work.

It was also difficult for myself and my wife to obtain a mortgage as I was regarded by the banks as not being a full-time employee because I needed a permit to work. The work permit had to be renewed each year.

In 1999, I decided to apply for Irish citizenship ( I was eligible to apply after 3 years of marriage ) to give myself and my wife a fair chance in the workplace and with our mortgage application.

Since obtaining Irish citizenship, I have successfully obtained a mortgage and my income has risen as I was also better equiped to compete in the workplace.

It was with regret and confusion that I found out that my actions had caused my Australian citizenship to cease when I went to renew my australian passport.

Since I have lost my citizenship, my wife has given birth to a boy. It is very regretful that I am was not able to pass on my Australian citizenship to my son.

I would be grateful if the enquiry would look at ensuring that the Australian diaspora is not treated in such a manner by the Australian Government in the future.

Yours Sincerely,

Mark Andrew Reardon 

